

PLAINSBORO RESCUE SQUAD

Monthly E-Board Meeting Minutes June 13th 2023

The regular monthly E-Board meeting was called to order at 7.30 PM by Arun Bantval. Attendees: Don, Arun, Sridevi, Neena, Lucy, Anil, Marc

Presidents Report - Arun Bantval

This months general member meeting will continue to be hybrid. Starting from August, 2023 we will shift to in person only.

Lawyer reported that, he spoke with Emily and Brian and no different information was shared from them. We will work with PD to get the DOB of that cadet, so the lawyer can continue to file a case.

Some members didn't respond to the Good conduct forms. Arun will go thru and confirm by the monthly meeting and members who didn't sign will be announced and reminded to sign the papers.

Will follow up with Mehul about investment Funds.

Follow up with township about the vehicle parked –

We need the actual regulation to follow up with Brian.

VP Fundraising: Neena Karnad

Book bin placement was approved by township. Need to remove do not enter signs to keep donations bins in the same place or move them to a different location on the property where public can easily access. Township admin committee suggested to remove the “Do not enter signs” or change the sign to “No thru traffic” to keep the bins as is.

Ambulance needs right of way for ingress and egress, we cannot let public pass thru – possible township missed while giving permission to the clothing drop bin.

Can the bins be moved to face the road, so public do not enter the drive thru is a question to the township to confirm.

Neena needs to know the direction to work with township about accessibility issues to the donations bins. Squad cannot accept to remove the signs. We will have to think of other possibilities.

Arun and Neena will meet the township admin and discuss possibilities, Will check around with other squads and get more details.

Aug 12th Bulk waste day – community market to be held on bulk waste day or the week before Labor day. Spoke with rec. dep. Personnel Blake and follow up to get

permission to use the big craft/meeting room for Indoor craft activities. 26th of August possibility. Neena will follow up with vendors and find out the interest.

Will township help with traffic coordination – will PD help?

Corporate flyer is ready – need help from Cadets to print and send out. Differently planned – reach out to small businesses to help out to repair roof / hvac systems. Mehul shared the price details. Arun says in addition to mail out the flyers, target local companies go in person and present the flyer and request for donations.

Don can help with social media advertising to help with fundraising

Nancy is on board Gentry HOA – planning to have events for residents – flyers sent out inserting the fund raising – to get people to donate. July 14th event. Build strategy to build relation with HOA.

Treasurer – Suhas Kamble

Not present

VP Membership – Anmol Karnad

Not present

Corresponding Secretary: Lucy Zhu

Survey letter were sent out.

Lot of mail going to township building – can this be sorted out?

Someone can get the mail in the middle of the week to get it unclogged

Recording Secretary: Sridevi Mallem

Website log in issues

Chief Report –Don Vadakan

Thank you Neena and others for the Day in the Bay.
Complication with training fund – all three trucks are funded – we might have to work with truck registration to get the training fund. One truck needs to registered with dept. of health to update

They will come to inspect and resolve, will know soon more details. Krishna can be involved to get more info/help.

Building issues that are pending – please take a look.
Door code system not working – bay door is not locking – gutter needs to be worked soon

All 6 members that attended EMT school passed NREMT school. Soon to be EMT2s

Ceiling in manson room is fixed by Day crew

Trustees – Anil Raavi

Pending items to be worked – door code system being looked into. Working with a gutter company to have a fix. Some holes on the roof are getting fixed.

Leak in bunk room is getting fixed

AC is built in 1980 and Freon is discouraged to use, due to cost

Current repair will go to 3-4 years. Neena can change the fund raising request to roof – no need

Special items:

Cadet President – Marc Vadakan

Starting next month new cadets are going to join.

Plan to split the team to get more fund raising events

Coordinate with adults to work more closely

More during Summer months. Outreach program at Princeton collection

Car wash – in the next three months

Next meeting outgoing seniors – some fun activity

Accelerated courses for new cadets – to get into emt school

Junior first and sophomores next – to get more help

Chief says– walk them thru YPP – code of conduct to be followed

Cadet meetings – need to be streamlined

Coordinate for car wash dates to create social media advertisement

Sign board needs to be updated on a regular basis

Arun suggests – encourage cadets to participate more and show them the value

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Arun at 8.40 and seconded by Anil.